
Statewide Solar for All
(S-SFA), 2023

According to a 2017 study published by the NYCMayor’s Office, over 600,000 NYC families are considered
energy cost burdened, defined as those that paymore than 6% of their incomes toward energy bills. Of those,
over 460,000 were considered low income under federal definition (less than 200% of the federal poverty level).

The Statewide Solar for All (S-SFA) program combines the utility-managed Energy Affordability Program (EAP)
andmarket-based community energy programs to deliver clean energy savings to low-income households. At a
high-level, community projects can sell credits back to the utility at a fixed price and utilities will pass along
credits to eligible low income customers. Qualifying low income customers will be automatically enrolled in the
program, allowing customers to enjoy savings without any added administrative burden .

Resources

● State of the State Address, 2024
● NDE Comments on S-SFA
● Order Approving S-SFA
● Understanding and Alleviating Energy Cost Burden in New York

City

https://www.governor.ny.gov/news/governor-hochul-announces-statewide-solar-all-program#:~:text=The%20Statewide%20Solar%20for%20All%20program's%20streamlined%20and%20cost%2Deffective,savings%20to%20low%2Dincome%20households
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1zFfXTO3iXh_Gj9VO0nNW7BfiQ5Bv7rBL/view?usp=drive_link
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1dNDignd_7zPf3UsqgttPZjr6N_ZF1T6E/view?usp=drive_link
https://www.nyc.gov/assets/sustainability/downloads/pdf/publications/EnergyCost.pdf
https://www.nyc.gov/assets/sustainability/downloads/pdf/publications/EnergyCost.pdf

